
 June 8, 2023 
 
 
 
Greetings from the North, 
 
I was able to help a fellow brother with some water main plumbing issues as 
his pipe broke in early April.  Handyman skills are beneficial on the mission 
field! 
 
We designed and posted a digital ad for our Resurrection Sunday services.  It 
was quite exciting to see a mine engineer join us for our Sunday evening 
service!  The Teen Lightning youth gave their testimonies, as well.  What a 
blessing to hear how many verses they memorized during the Teen 
Conference in Portage la Prairie, and how the LORD was working on their 
young hearts!  The ladies prepared a banquet for Monday evening.  The food 
was delicious, and the church enjoyed a great time of fellowship together. 
 
The month of April has marked at least one overdose every weekend from 
within the mining camps.  These occurrences have been a burden to carry.  
The camps have not been accessible for outreach until this point in time.  God 
answered prayer, and we were able to connect with the manager of one of the 
camps.  She was quite happy to allow us to place tracts and business cards in 
two locations!  When I went to check on the supply, the tract racks had 
completely disappeared.  Please pray for this door to remain open. 
 
We hosted another Children's Game Event at the local school gym.  Two first 
time little guests came, and two other previous visitors also attended.  We 
were able to provide a devotion, snacks, tracts, and Sunday School invitations 
once more! 
 
Abigail and David travelled to Flin Flon a couple of weeks ago.  They were 
able to pass out a few tracts in the downtown core during some street ministry! 
 
David made a whirlwind trip to the Maritimes for a Missions Conference.  He 
was able to participate in some street evangelism, provide his testimony, and 
preach in a few churches, as well.  It was a blessing that a Mexican man 
received Christ as his Saviour during a Spanish service in Nova Scotia. 
 
Our son, Paul, witnessed to three young men at the basketball court last 
month.  All of them prayed for salvation.  Paul made sure that they had Bibles.  
We have been trying to follow up with these teens and are praying that they 
will attend our church services. 
 
Snow Lake Baptist Church is now preparing for upcoming summer events.  
We are looking forward to the Canada Day parade, VBS, and other outdoor 
outreaches both in our town and in surrounding communities. 
 
Thank you for your faithfulness in the Lord’s service! 
 
Serving together, 
 
 
 
David, Nadine, Abigail, Paul, and Noah Muckle 
 


